

### First State Mini Club Newsletter

# December 20, 2018; Meeting is Thursday at 7-9 PM

New Castle Senior Center, 400 South Street, New Castle DE 19720

#### President's Message

Angie Phillips and Marnie King, co-presidents

Hello, Everyone,

Back after a 10-day Danube River Cruise, I am getting the newsletter together eine bischen späte (a little late). Beautiful Christkindlmarkts were everywhere and full of lovely wooden ornaments, Bretzels (we know them as pretzels), Lebkuchen (gingerbread cookies) and more. Our club would recognize fellow travelers: Debbie Young, Jeff Packard, Dan and Ruth Stewart and organizer of the miniature cruise, Molly Cromwell. This will be her last Danube cruise, with the Rhine next year being her very last tour abroad. At 80, she will be retiring soon. At 8am in Delaware, it would be 2pm in Germany...now I'm waking up at odd hours.

Back to DE and local minis... We are still looking for ideas for the Houseparty Helper, "A Little Bit Country, Shabby or Chic." See Wanda at our meeting.

For next year's project, we want prototypes or pictures for discussion in February, so we can all buy items at our own show. Time to get thinking or dreaming!

See you at the meeting on the 20th. Have a good Holiday season everyone.

Marnie, Co-president with Angie

**BIRTHDAYS**: Happy Birthday!! Enjoy your special day! And may you have Mini more! Rose Gambacorta Dec 17

# **HOSPITALITY** Bring your own drink/cup/bottle! Connie

Dec. --Everyone brings refreshments for Christmas Party and our own drinks. We need a variety of little sandwiches, cookies, cake, etc.

Jan. --Susan Ross, Bonnie Kincaid, Sandra Graper and Grace Hayford

Feb. --Connie Gorman, Karen Kaminski, Mary Ellen Raun and Leslie Shaffner

Mar. --Lois Weyer, Wanda Simons, Marnie King and Joan Hoyt

Apr. --Angie Phillips, Ruth Levin, Bonnie Kincaid and Susan Ross

May --Everyone brings refreshments and drinks

**CALENDAR of Mini Events** coming up...ask around...there may be carpools going. Also check M-1 and E-1 Newsletter, available at NAME website (miniatures.org).

- March 31, 2019, FSMC Show—Sunday, 10-4 at the Crowne Plaza in Claymont. A CHANGE in location with much reduced fees.
- **April 13, 2019, Mini Yard Sale** in Westminster MD, 23 N. Court St, Westminster MD, 10-3. To sell, register in January up to April 5...with Sue Ketchum.
- **May 15-19 is NAME Online Houseparty,** "Around the World in 8 Days"...register opens January 4. \$62 registration (and NEW: \$30 registration option without souvenirs)
- May 19, 2019, Sunday, 10-3:30 Lancaster Farm and Heritage Center Mini Show, 1383 Arcadia Rd, Lancaster PA 17601
- **July 18-21, 2019 NAME Convention: Nashville TN** "A Little Bit of Country—Shabby or Chic." Operations includes Marnie...Who is going?
- Aug 11, 2019 Lehigh Valley Mini Club Show, 10-4, Holiday Inn, Exit 49A off I-78 onto Rt. 100 South. 773 Adrienne Dr, Breinigsville PA 18031. Info: Jo Roseberry 570-213-3016 or jolen@ptd.net
- September 26-29, 2019 NAME Small scale Regional in Pittsburgh, "All around the Neighborhood," chair is Ann Pennypacker, Operations chair is Marnie. Souvenirs are great!
- July 23-26, 2020 NAME Convention: Indianapolis, IN...theme to be announced

**Program for December**....bring back your book box if you still need the opening cut. This will be the last time I will bring the saw! Didn't get a bookbox? Marnie has more and will bring again this month for the last time. In November, we had egg cartons for stone or brick...some still available.

^^^^^^^

Party games for December? Susan and Bonnie have shared some fun ones in the past and we hope to have them again.

**Optional gift exchange**. If you wish to participate, bring a miniature (wrapped) gift with your name in it and the scale...1", 1/2" or 1/4"...Value around \$10.

#### ANNOUNCEMENTS....

\*\*Grab bag items are always needed for our show! Give to Connie. Thank you for your efforts.

# \*\* SUNSHINE\*\* Diane Scheuer

Hope everyone has a very MERRY CHRISTMAS and continues to enjoy good health. Here's something to think about......

CHRISTMAS - What other time of the year do you sit in front of a dead tree and eat candy out of your socks?





#### Outreach

We made a donation of many tiny trees and ornaments, 27 trees and 24 ornaments. This is outstanding! Thank you all for this help. I have obtained 20 more ornaments that fit together in halves for next year so we will continue this project so this means that we are still on the hunt for tiny items for our annual contribution. Michaels did not have the holiday buttons that worked so well for tiny scenes, so if you see any out there, grab 'em for next year! The Hospice volunteer group looks forward to our donation and I have seen the glee with which buyers choose their items from our table. Thank you for your amazing help, Susan Ross, Christmas Tree Decorator Extraordinaire!





Winterthur... A finished table with fallen petals

Houseparty Helper for Nashville (July 2019) ................. Wanda Simons chairing Cttee: Connie Gorman, Grace Hayford, Bonnie Kincaid, Marnie King, Angie Phillips

With the convention theme of "A Little Bit Country: Shabby or Chic," the club did express a preference for the Shabby side of the theme at the October meeting. Angle asks, "What about a way to include both shabby and chic as a pair of booths at a consignment shop? Everyone would be able to contribute something."

Members who have ideas and items to contribute to the project, A Little Bit Country, should be sure to touch base at the December meeting with Wanda, who is chairing the project. And bring 2019 calendars so we can get together in the new year.

Please look at your stashes and determine what you might be able to donate to the project and let Wanda know, either generally or specifically, ASAP. Thanks!!

FSMC's youngest member, Claire, shows off her special closet workspace to Wanda, her Grammie. The shelves also display her work and pieces given her including the door prize she received at NAME's 2017 national convention.



Happy Miniaturing!